DRAFT

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 8TH 1997 SELECTMEN MEETING

PRESENT: CARLTON CANDAGE AND VINAL PENDEXTER

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 7:00 PM

- Selectmen signed only check register and invoice list of Warrant because of errors on Treasurers Warrant.
- 2. Ray Estabrook states that Cynthia Kalensnick is looking for a new rent. Ray also presents a letter from C.M.P. asking for CEO approval on a hookup. Ray asks what is being done for new Town Office location and brief discussion follows with regards as to Handicap accessibility of Pike Hall. Ray also brings before the Selectmen the possibility of sending letters to Frank Perry and Joyce Barry of Circle Drive. The purpose to ask these property owners to attend a Selectmen Meeting Oct. 22nd, in regards to cleaning up their properties. Vinal Pendexter is asked to call Mr. Perry and he agreed. (A letter will also be sent out to Esmund Day and Freddy Hayes on same issue.)
- 3. Memo from Charlene Humphreys regarding Town Office hours on Mon. Oct 13th and closed Tues Oct 14th for Voter Registrar Training. Vinal Pendexter will follow up with a call.
- 4. Motion made and seconded to go into Executive Session.
- 5. Motion made and seconded to adjourn from Executive Session.
- 6. Discussion of Fairgrounds Rental Property, funds being held by YCCAH and the heating situation. Heating sources discussed. Carlton will call Norton Hardware about safe heating possibilities.
- 7. Letter read from Southern Maine Regional regarding meeting Oct 14th on "Getting Started with Community Development Grants."
- 8. Insurance and Workers Comp Proposal shown and disposed of, discussion concluded present coverage adequate.
- 9. Discussion and signing of Tax Abatements.
- 10. Letter regarding Dog Bite incident discussed.
- 11. Motion made to adjourn and Seconded. Adjourned 8:45.